The Right Honorable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada   Note: Copy and paste the letter in the following form :  https://pm.gc.ca/en/connect/contact
The Honourable Patty Hajdu, Minister of Health, Government of Canada  Patty.Hajdu@parl.gc.ca
YOUR PROVINCIAL OR TERRITORIAL MINISTER OF HEALTH – Do a search on the internet for the name and e-mail address of your Provincial or Territorial Minister of Health.

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Dear Prime Minister and Ministers of Health: 
 
With the announcement of the COVID-19 pandemic, communities in Canada are under great pressure. Many more acutely-ill people are needing health care now, and that need will rise as the pandemic continues to increasingly impact Canada. 

As a Canadian International Medical Graduate (IMG), I and colleagues like me are willing to assist.  We are close to 2,000 Canadian physicians who have studied medicine abroad and have successfully completed all required Medical Council of Canada exams.  We are awaiting the opportunity to enter the Canadian health care workforce and are eager to be part of the health care teams who are tackling the corona virus pandemic facing Canadians.  If we are not recruited as medical residents by the Canadian Health System, many of us will end up practicing medicine in other countries, mostly in the United States.  During the 2019 election campaign, Prime Minister Trudeau made a commitment that he would provide additional funding to hire more physicians.  Hiring available, fully qualified Canadian physicians at this time, is the right thing to do to save the lives of fellow Canadians and to contribute to the well-being in the long term.
Also, please waive the Canadian certification and re-certification requirements momentarily to allow physicians within our community who are graduates of WHO recognized schools to be extra hands as temporary first-line responders.  There are at least 2,000 of us who fall into this category, who are currently under-employed, but ready and willing to pull up their sleeves to help.  Information about IMGs is appended. 

It is anticipated that the pandemic will get worse, especially for North America, as we have seen from the path of the virus in Italy and other nations. We can also anticipate that our current physicians and their health teams will eventually be infected and will require quarantine themselves—leaving a gap in the healthcare system. Allow us to come onboard and support our practicing colleagues and help them to be able to respond appropriately in Canada’s current efforts. 

Canadians who have studied medicine abroad at WHO recognized schools could be an excellent resource in this time of crisis. 
Give us the opportunity to be able to support our country and care for our people during this time. I would like to affirm that we are not students but graduated physicians who are working hard to be accepted into the current Canadian Residency Programs to practice for our country. 

Sincerely,
Dr. xxxxxxxxxx
Appendix

Canadians who have studied medicine overseas at WHO recognized schools could be an excellent resource in this time of crisis. We are not students, but physicians and we are ready to help.

You may not be aware that Canadians go overseas to train for a host of reasons including the experience, family ties, global interaction, to name a few. However, when we return to Canada, we are not treated the same as Canadian medical school graduates.  Our opportunities are substantially fewer, mostly because of a shortage of funding and training resources, and for this reason many of us end up under-employed or practicing medicine in other countries.

But drawing your attention to this situation is not why we are approaching you now. Our aim is to offer our help at a time when Canada needs all hands-on deck to confront the Corona virus pandemic and to help relieve the Canadian Health System of the unprecedented pressures it is facing. We stand ready to put our many years of medical education to the service of Canadians and to work in all the fields we are trained in.
Give us the opportunity to be able to support our country and care for our people during this time. I would like to affirm that we are not students but graduated physicians who have been working hard to be accepted into the current Canadian Residency Programs to practice for our country. 

